
 

Rolling Hills-Glencairn Community Service, Inc. 

1126 Sidney St. , Oak Harbor, WA  98277 
 

360-678-7446    EMAIL: rollinghills@oakharbor.net 
 

Website: rollinghillsglencairn.com 

Dear Members; 

We invite all of you to the annual membership meeting to be held at the Rolling Hills-Glencairn club-

house on Saturday, June 7, 2025  As in years past, there will be hotdogs and sodas served  

between 12:00 and 1:00 pm.  The meeting will begin promptly at 1:00 pm.   

            Board of  Directors:           
 

PRESIDENT:  EUGENE HARTMAN  303-264-4969 
VICE PRESIDENT: KATHLEEN PARVIN  360-969-5746 
SECRETARY:  CHRIS OTTO   360-632-3420 
TREASURER:  DAN KELLY   360-678-6066 
DIRECTOR:  AUSTIN HARRIS  253-678-8266 
DIRECTOR:  LAURIE JOHNSON  856-434-3199 
DIRECTOR:  ERIC BOWDEN   360-908-1221 
DIRECTOR:  CAROLE ADSIT  410-562-5377 

Pool Opens for  
Memorial Day  Weekend 
May 24th, 25th, & 26th 

Regular schedule begins June 13th 
(see the blue insert included) 

Rolling Hills-Glencairn Community Service, Inc. is an equal opportunity employer and provider. 

 

On the agenda this year: 
 

 Read and approve minutes for 

2024 annual meeting 
 

 Review 2024-25 financial reports  
 

 Review & adoption of the 2025-26 

budget 
 

 State of the Community report  
 

 

 Election of 2 board positions 
 
 

We are pleased to present the 2025-26 proposed operating budg-
et for your consideration.  

• Annual Meeting Attendance: Please bring the grey ballot with 
you to the annual meeting. If you are unable to attend, you can 
send the completed ballot via USPS or drop it off at the office be-
fore June 7th. 

• Board of Directors Positions: There are two open positions on 
the Board of Directors. Mr. Otto and Ms. Parvin currently hold 
these positions, which expire on June 30, 2025. They have gra-
ciously offered to run for another 3-year term. 

• Nominations: Nominations can also be made from the floor dur-
ing the meeting on June 7th. If you are interested or have ques-
tions about board member responsibilities, please feel free to 
contact any of the board members listed below. 

• Proxy/Ballot Form: For those unable to attend, a proxy/ballot 
form is included with this mailing. To cast your vote, select the 
director(s) you wish to vote for by marking the box (2) next to 
their name. If you want another member to vote on your behalf 
during the meeting, write their name on the line following 
“constitute and appoint…”. Sign the ballot & submit to the office 
no later than June 7th.  

 

In the upcoming 2025 budget, monthly billed amounts will remain the 
same as in 2024. However, we’re pleased to share that our anticipat-
ed income is increasing, thanks to our investments in CDs, which are 
yielding higher interest revenue. 


